
Submitter: Jacqueline Wilson 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Emergency Management, General 
Government, and Veterans 

Measure, Appointment 
or Topic: 

SB181 

As an Oregon resident, I’m asking you to please support SB 181, which will prohibit 

state funding for experiments that cause the most suffering on dogs and cats at 

university laboratories. Additionally, I encourage expanding the bill to close down the 

OHSU primate facility in a responsible and humane way for all concerned—benefiting 

both the animals and the workers involved. I have been writing letters to my senators 

and my congress men/women for many years now to encourage them to write 

legislation that would finally close down the OHSU cruel and unnecessary monkey 

lab. Don't be fooled by youtube videos of monkeys in outdoor enclosures. These 

primates are taken to lab facilities and experimented on in the most cruel and 

inhumane ways. These sentient beings are not given the choice to stay healthy. They 

are injected with poisons and tortured in cruel experiments. No animal should be 

subjected to this abomination. Please support this bill and end cruelty to dogs, cats, 

and monkeys in these archaic labs.  

Sincerely, 

Jackie Wilson B.A., M.A.T. 


